[bookmark: _GoBack]Our strategy for 2016 to 2021 set out our new approach to the regulation of general practice. This was based on the fact that the vast majority of GP practices have been rated good or outstanding, which allows us to introduce a more proportionate approach to regulation.
This means only inspecting a sample of good and outstanding practices each year with a maximum re-inspection timescale of five years.

There are two key elements to implementing this approach – firstly, by introducing an annual provider information collection (PIC) for practices rated good or outstanding to complete online; and secondly, by moving away from comprehensive inspections to using focused inspections as standard. 

The PIC will replace the Provider Information Return that is currently collected in advance of an inspection for these practices. Its purpose is to enable practices to provide information on changes in the quality of care between inspections as well as contextual information e.g. changes in demographics, QoF indicators, patient survey results etc. This approach will help us to prioritise our inspections on providers where there has been most change – either deterioration or improvement – so that we can continue to focus where risk is greatest at the same time as support practices move from good to outstanding. It will also enable us to move to more focused inspections which concentrate on those areas of most change. 

At this stage, we are not ready to roll out the online PIC from April 2019 as further development work is needed to the system before it can be effectively implemented. We are therefore proposing to put in place an interim approach that will allow us to move closer to our objective of the information collection, albeit one that will not be available online. This is likely to take the form of a structured phone call between the practice and inspector to discuss the practice’s response to the questions within the PIC which will have been published in advance. It is important to state that these calls are not inspections – they are a conversation about quality which underpins the development of the practice/inspector relationship.  

We have consulted the RCGP and BMA on this approach and we will test it with a number of practices before it is implemented from April 2019. We remain committed to reducing the workload associated with regulation while enabling practices to provide contextual information, something that they are currently unable to formally do. Longer term, we continue to work towards a digitally-based system for collecting information, but we won't introduce that until we are certain that we have got the end to end process right and that we are confident that the service meets your expectations. 

As we finalise we will update you through this bulletin, our inspectors, and through published guidance about what will be asked of you as practices in 2019/20. 
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